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M, Maziar Movassaghi

Acting Director

Diepartmant of Toxic Substances Contrel
1001 { Styeet

Sacramento, (A 95814

SUBJECT: 7 h Rezponse 0 August 19, 2009 letter
Disar My, Movassaghl

DOE has received and reviewed vour August 19, 2009 letter to DOE and NASA aswell as the
smail of the same date 1o varlous stakicholders. On behalf of DOE, 1 want to reamphasize our
commilment to continue to work with the State 1o achiove final settioment of this matter and an
expedited and thorough clesmup of the site. We are ready fo cooperale o finalize a drafl amended
consent order hefween DTS00 and the federsl agencies. We also supoort public input info this
process and will review with care any soroments received.

Abhough DOE supports the geseral direction for these negotiations proposed nyour letter, we
nevertheless need to point ouf ihat the draft consent arder released o the public is not the same
version as that wiich formed the basis for our faly 24 and Avgust 1 fettors, and {2 not, in our
wigw, “the most recent deafl” This is s malter which [ bope we eqn disouss in the near future. I
thiy connection, we beliove some changes are needed to rellect the prior nepotistions, and the
separation of one of the paities from the draft consent grder, | also hope that DTSC can achiove
# rapid aud sucnessiul conclusion 1o Ba separate negotiations with Bosing, sinee the twa federal
agencics and Boeing ned to work cooperatively 1o achieve g corprehensive cleanup of the
SS¥FL. Finally, we would like {0 discuss a public parlicipation outveach plan, in follow up o our
prioy discussion of this matter in Sseramentn.

Al of us 8t DOE lock forwerd to working with Rick Brausch as the new project manager for the
site. We found Norm Riley 10 be & fough while bighly capable and thoroughly professional
advocate for the State. His witlingness to listen 1o (if not shways agyee with} our concerns went 2
long way toward soliieving the progress we’ve made so far, Flaving spoken with Rick af our
recent mestings, I am confident that we will have o similarly productive relationship a5 we move
forward.

Sincerely,

VA AL fl\ /gm/{_ﬁ/f__,ﬁ\

Richard MSchasshurper
Dirzewor
Oskland Projects Ofice

rusiad e gy wih oo tieyeind pasy



Augnst 27, 2008

P

My, Maziar Movassaghl

zer Mark Batkin, NASA
Allen Bllioty, NASA
Thomas Gallacher, Boelng
Rick Brausch, DTSC
Cynthia Anderson, BM-21
Fraok Marinowski, BM-10
Meiante Pearson Havley, EM.2
Taniy Smidh, EbD
Bruce Dizmond, GC-31
Seeven Miller, GC-31
Thomas Iohasoen, ETEC
Stephie Jennings, ETEC
el Roy, EMCEBC
Stmon Lipstein, EMOBC



